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Request

▪ The applicant proposes to demolish three, two-story, 
circa 1960 apartment buildings to create a parking lot. 
The proposed parking lot is to provide off street 
parking for the Louisville Collegiate School and would 
be accessible from the existing ingress/egress to the 
apartment complex along Grinstead Dr. 

▪ This parking lot is part of a larger, conceptual plan to 
relieve traffic strain on Glenmary Ave. While the plan 
is still conceptual at this time, it shows a new 
driveway off Glenmary Ave. that flows traffic to the 
proposed new parking lot with access to Grinstead Dr.
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Guidelines for Demolition 
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Conclusions
▪ The three circa 1960 apartment buildings are 

noncontributing to the Cherokee Triangle Preservation 
District. These are modest, utilitarian structures, 
characteristic of the construction of late mid-century 
apartment structures during this time period. There are 
better apartment examples in the District, from the same 
era, that convey the history of Cherokee Triangle. Thus, the 
demolition will not adversely affect the District’s distinctive 
characteristics or importance as a developed 
neighborhood.
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Recommendation
On the basis of the information furnished by the applicant, staff 
recommends that the request for demolition be approved with the 
following conditions:

1. The existing buildings shall not be demolished until all parking lot 
approvals are issued, and a Kentucky Historic Properties Survey 
Form has been submitted to staff and the Kentucky Heritage 
Council. 

2. The applicant shall notify staff of an excavation schedule for the 
site and if/when archaeological discoveries such as artifacts, 
features, and other archaeological deposits are found during 
demolition and construction of the parking lot
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3. Final landscaping details shall be submitted to staff for review 
and approval. The plan must include the parking lot and show 
proposed and existing trees and landscaping. A copy of the LDC 
required Landscape Plan will suffice. 

4. Any proposed screening walls, fencing, gates, etc. shall be 
submitted to staff for review and approval prior to construction.

5. Prior to installation, final exterior lighting fixture details shall be 
submitted to staff for review and approval and shall include cut 
sheets for all exterior lighting fixtures. 
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6. Signage was not reviewed as part of this application. Any 
signage shall be reviewed and approved under a separate 
application(s) prior to installation.

7. Historic concrete mix shall be used for all sidewalks, 
curbing, or apron installed in public view.

8. The removal of any trees within or immediately adjacent 
to a public right-of-way or within public open space shall 
require review, unless directed by the city arborist in cases of 
emergency or other reasons of public safety. 
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9. Once the applicant finalizes the conceptual traffic 

plan, they shall submit it to staff for review and final 

approval prior to work taking place. Additional COA 

applications may be required.  

10. If the design or scope of the project changes in 

any way, the applicant shall contact staff for review 

and approval.

22-COA-0251

Recommendation


